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[image: image11.bmp][image: image2.emf]  The purpose of a newsletter is to provide specialized information to a targeted audience. A school newsletter can be a great way to develop a strong relationship with parents. First, choose a short title or theme for your newsletter — something like "School News," or “Back to School.”  If you’d like,  you  can also add a   date and   volume number  for yo ur  newsle t ter.   Next, establish how much time  and money you can spend on your  newsletter. These factors will  help determine how frequently  you publish the newsletter and  its length.  


Important P.E. Dates


* After School Sports season begins the week of September 23, 2019





* Kids Heart Challenge


Thursday, February 14, 2020


Snow date: February 18th





* 4th & 5th Grade Track Meet 


@ West Chester University


Wednesday, May 13, 2020


Rain date: May 15th





* Field Day	


Wednesday, May 27, 2020


Rain date: May 28th
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“Winning doesn't always mean being first. Winning means you're doing better than you've ever done before.”


�-Bonnie Blair


Olympic Gold Medalist


�
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Hi everyone and welcome back!  I hope you and your family had a fun-filled and relaxing summer together. We’re looking forward to another exciting year in P.E.!


Well, our Tennis Courts are back! We’re very eager to get the 3-5th graders back on the court playing matches and working on their strokes. We will also have Tennis in our 4th\5th grade A.S. Sports program again as well.


One of the many great things about W-T is how much value our community places on our children being healthy and active. This can be seen, in part, by how many of our students participate in team or individual sports throughout the year. Its great hearing the children describe their athletic exploits and the fun they’re having while playing. My hope is that by trying a variety of sports, your child will find their true passion – that sport that they fall in-love with - that they practice on their own, without prompting from their coach or you their parents.  Perhaps your child has found that passion already. Maybe she wakes up and practices her soccer ball juggles before everyone else has had breakfast. Maybe you hear him swinging his baseball bat in his room late at night. Maybe she’s in the driveway shooting baskets as soon as she gets home from school. Maybe he’s out jogging the neighborhood first thing in the morning.  Without that passion, a child’s sports “career” will be pretty short. But that passion must also be guarded. One Michigan State study found that nearly ¾ of all children who play organized sports will end up quitting them by age 13. One factor for this is early burnout, kids playing too much highly competitive sports too soon. The quickest way we can strip away our child’s passion for a sport is to allow them to do too much too soon. We should let our child lead the way, regularly gauging their interest and desire, and letting the motivation to play come from within them. We need to recognize their passion and then encourage them in it - being their biggest fan! Then they’ll be playing for the right reason – their love for it! 


The main focus of our P.E. program is to provide your child with the environment, instruction and encouragement needed to develop a passion for living a healthy active lifestyle. Please contact me with any questions you may have at � HYPERLINK "mailto:jdavis@wcasd.net" �jdavis@wcasd.net� .  I sincerely thank you for your continued support of our P.E. program and hope your child will have an exciting and rewarding year!

















P.E. Rules


  * Wear sneakers


  * Listen & follow directions


  * Try your best


  * Play fairly & honestly


  * Be cooperative & respectful to all


  * Play safely


  * Exit the gym quietly





Daily P.E. Goals


  * Have fun


  * Try your best


  * Learn


  * Improve


  * Have success


  * Get sweaty


  * Play safely


  * Help somebody
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Our A. S. Sports season for boys and girls in 4th & 5th grade begins the week of September 23th! To start the year, the Girls will meet on Mondays, while the Boys will meet on Thursdays. Later in the year, these days may change depending on our schedule. We also schedule around in-services, concerts, holidays, league schedules, etc., which will on occasion cause us meet on other days during the week in order to complete our schedule. Our schedule is posted each week in the “Wildcat Weekly”. Our season will consist of the following:


Fall – Tennis/Football


Winter – Wildcat Volleyball League


5 vs. 5 Basketball


Spring – Wildcat Floor Hockey League





Children may sign up at any time during the year.  We are looking forward to another great season of A.S. Sports!
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Sneakers





		Thank you for reminding your child to wear their sneakers on days he/she has P. E. class!  With our Four Day Schedule, keeping track of what days your child has P.E. class can be a challenge. Please note: sneakers are required for your child to participate in class and should be designed for athletic use. Laces must be tied at all times.  Please note that “backless” sneakers, Slip-on sneakers, Crocs, platform sneakers, boots, sandals or other non-athletic shoes are not permitted since they not only inhibit skill development, but also present safety concerns in class.  Proper footwear helps to enhance your child’s overall physical development while also serving to provide for safe participation.  Insuring your child’s safety at all times is a top priority of our program.





Congratulations to all of our W-T Wildcats for another terrific Kids Heart Challenge event!  Last year, you raised $7,450 for the American Heart Association for their battle against heart disease!  Our sincere thanks to all of our W-T community for once again so graciously supporting this important cause.  We are looking forward to another fun event this year!


 Did you know?


*One big reason that movement is so critical to learning is that physical activity increases blood flow to the brain.  The brain relies on blood for nourishment, particularly oxygen.  The more physically fit a person is, the greater the blood flow to the brain.  Increased blood flow means increased oxygen to the brain, enhancing a person’s ability to learn, think, problem-solve and create.  We can help our children to learn better when we give them many opportunities to move and get fit, such as playing an organized sport, playing in neighborhood games with friends, or fun family activities like bike riding.  The best way to keep our kids fit is to provide a variety of activities that are above all else FUN! If its fun, they’ll want to come back and do them again and again!
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This year’s 4th & 5th Grade District Track Meet will again be held at West Chester University.  The Meet is always an exciting event for the kids.  Year after year, our Wildcats have distinguished themselves with their amazing effort and performances, wonderful school pride and enthusiasm, excellent sportsmanship, and overall behavior.  It’s a joy to see them strive to do their best.  Also, our W-T team of parent volunteers always does a terrific job of providing the best Meet possible for the kids.  If you are interested in being on the volunteer team, you can let Mr. Davis know in the Spring!
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Noteworthy


	


		Students are required to participate in every class.  However, if your child is attending school but cannot take P.E. class that day, kindly send in a signed excuse note stating the reason your child cannot participate.  Also, if your child has been excused from class by a doctor for three or more classes, whether due to injury or illness, a note is required for your child to resume class participation.  This will also help me to monitor your child’s progress as he/she resumes activity.  Thank you! 
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